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Dear Parents/ Carers,
Congratulations to this week’s Merit Award winners, Maths Masters, Star Writers and Reading Champions. This week’s theme was ‘Children who stay motivated when doing something challenging’.
	Class
	Gold
	Silver
	Bronze 
	Maths Masters of the week
	Star Writer of the week
	Reading Champion of the week

	Rec
	Jak S
Elsie H
	Emilia E-C
George L
	Harry W
Parker W
	Hannah F
Bobby R
	Blake M
Lucas O
	Elsie S
Jenson R

	Year 1
	Joey W-S
Maisie A
	Toby H
Samuel G
	Leah B
Isabelle W
	Willow T
Joshua E
	Charlie H
Bodhi G
	Thomas V
Sophie L

	Year 2
	Bo I
Sadie F
	Freya E
Tommy N
	Rosie J
Lucas T
	Isaac C
Olivia M
	Isabelle O
Caine E
	Connor F
Summer R

	Year 3
	Jessica G
Janet C
	Leonel S
Joseph F
	Evelyn S
Isabelle P
	Jacob J
Lauren M
	Evie P
Warren H
	Riley P
Niamh B

	Year 4
	Dominic S
Jack A
	Jacob R
Sami C
	Eliza M
Charlie F
	Harry P
Alayna S
	Lillie S
Elliott B
	Gracie W
Harley J

	Year 5
	Phoebe S
Layla G
	Connie E
Henry T
	Amelia S
Sofia L
	Isabella B
Eden S
	Isaac M
Kayden B
	Megan R
Connor N

	Year 6
	Granness Y
Sophia B
	Jake C
Ethan M-C
	Rebecca W
Charlie M
	Angel L
Aisla-Mae P
	Emily G
Caiden R
	Lacey T
Scarlett S

	Walliams
	1546
	Rowling
	1446

	Dahl
	1245
	Cowell
	1152


Overall winners are Walliams with 1546 points.
Safety Reminder - Use of the School Car Park
Please be reminded that parents and pupils must not use the school car park as a shortcut into the school (for safety reasons). All pedestrians must use the main front gates and path. Thank you.
Updating Contact Details

Please remember to inform the school office, by email or in a letter, if you have changed any of your contact details or family circumstances since September.
Year 1 Sewing Club

There is to be an after-school Sewing Club for children in Year 1, and details have been sent on School Spider. Please complete the survey on School Spider to book a place. When your child’s place has been confirmed you will be asked to make payment on SchoolMoney.
Year 2 Trip
Please be reminded that Year 2 (Classes 5 and 6) will be going on their school trip to Salford Lowry on Wednesday 18th January. All details will be in your School Spider messages.

Reverend Trevor Hodson - Visit to Year 1
On Tuesday, the Year 1 children had a visit from Reverend Trevor Hodson from St Luke’s Church. He worked with the children to help them with their learning in their new R.E. topic 'What Do Christians Believe?'. The children learned a lot about Christianity, through the songs and stories which Reverend Trevor shared with them. The children were able to ask lots of questions and gathered lots of interesting information. They can't wait for Reverend Trevor to come and visit us again! We would like to thank Reverend Trevor Hodson for visiting school this week and thanks to Mrs Trickett for organising this.

School Football Team

On Thursday night, the school football team played their first competitive match of the season. The match was against Golborne Community at Golborne Sports Club. The team was a mix of children from Years 5 and 6 and there were many players making their debut for the school. After a slightly nervous start, the team soon hit their stride, got used to the new conditions and eventually came out comfortable 5-2 winners. This was after coming from behind twice! Mr Copley was incredibly proud of the team for the skill, teamwork and resilience that they showed. Well done, everyone, and thank you Mr Copley!
Cross Country Competition

This year’s ‘Graham Jackett Cross Country’ competition will take place on Saturday 4th March at Leigh Sports Village. An extra-curricular KS2 Cross Country club will be starting in school soon and some pupils will be chosen to represent the school in this competition.  Further details will be sent out via School Spider. We encourage all pupils to enjoy running or walking outdoors with a parent, wherever possible, to keep fit and healthy! This would also be good practice for those pupils who are interested in joining the forthcoming Cross Country club!
May 2023 School Closures
School will be closed on Monday 1st May for the usual May Day Bank Holiday, and then closed again the same week on Thursday 4th May while the school is used for Polling Day. As you will already be aware, in the following week, there will be an additional bank holiday on Monday 8th May 2023 to mark the coronation of King Charles III and school will be closed on this day. Finally, school will close for the Whit break on Friday 26th May, and re-opens for children on Monday 12th June.
School Swimming Year 4 and Year 5
Class 9 pupils continue with swimming on Wednesdays until their last lesson on Wednesday 1st February.
Class 10 will start swimming lessons on Wednesday 8th February. This will be instead of Tuesday outdoor PE until the end of the school year.

Class 11 will be starting swimming lessons on Monday 13th February. A letter has been sent out on School Spider with all details.
Class 12 will be swimming later in April. A letter has been sent out on School Spider with all details.
Friends Association Events
The Friends Association have organised a children’s entertainer for KS1 children after school on Monday 30th January. Details and booking information will be sent out on School Spider: complete the survey by 27th January and purchase your place in the shop section of SchoolMoney.
Then, on Monday 6th February there will be a Year 3 and Year 4 disco after school. Further details will follow on School Spider.
School Dinners
Next week (week commencing Monday 16th January) it will be ‘Week 2’ of the school dinner menu. A copy of the menu can be found on the school website. Please remember that your child must keep the same option for a full week, and school dinners should be paid for in advance wherever possible on SchoolMoney.
‘5 Ways to Be Great’ campaign
All this week, Wigan Council has been running a ‘5 Ways to Be Great’ campaign, encouraging children and young people to be more active. The Council has publicised this campaign on its Facebook and Twitter pages, and each day has had a different theme:

Day 1: Let’s Get Movin’ – partake in physical activity;
Day 2: Acts of Kindness – being kind helps to reduce stress and improve mood;
Day 3: Let’s Get Cookin’ – trying something new;
Day 4: Let’s Get Breathin’ – focusing on mindfulness;
Day 5: Let’s Get Talkin’ - speaking with others helps to lower anxiety levels.
100% Attendance Certificate Winners
The 100% Attendance Certificates were given out in assembly today (to those children whose attendance was 100% in the Autumn term).  The names of the children who received these certificates were then placed into a ‘hat’ and Kiara H from Class 3, Clara J from Class 8 and Ellie H from Class 11 were drawn. These three children will each receive book tokens to the value of £15.00. 

After/Before-School Clubs

Class 9 
Hip Hop & Street Dance, Tuesday 17th January. Collect at 4:15pm from the classroom;

Class 11 

Multi Skills, Wednesday 18th January. Collect from the classroom at 4:15pm;
Class 12 

Multi Skills, Friday 20th January. Collect at 4:15pm from the classroom;
Class 11 & 12   Homework Club, Monday 16th January. Collect at 4:00pm from




classroom doors;
Year 5 and 6
Football Squad only, Monday 16th January until 4:30pm. Collect from 



classroom door.
Best wishes,

Mrs J. Westhead

Headteacher
